

Minutes of Meeting of Forthampton Parish Council held on Thursday 15 July 2021 at 6.45pm.

Present: Mrs L Remmer, J Holloway, M Russell, G Bloxham

Apologies; C Moss

- 1 Minutes of the meeting held on 17 June 2021 were discussed and approved.
- 2 Matters arising:
  - 2.1 Village Hall Sign – A used pub sign will be cleaned and adapted for the village hall. The village hall are dealing with this.
  - 2.2 Post Office – LR has contacted Evesham (John Bumphrey) and passed them the information they require to ensure that the village hall's broadband is secure for their use. This may take a while and Pauline Coleman is dealing with this now.
  - 2.3 Speeding – The local PCSO (Marco Menhinick) will attend the September meeting to discuss this.
  - 2.4 Pond clearance – GC and CM will arrange a working party for the end of August.
  - 2.5 Joint Communication Meeting – This will be discussed at the September meeting, with a provisional meeting arranged for Sunday 17 October at 4.00pm.
- 3 Attempted theft at Wood Cottage – this was discussed and thought possibly attempted by saboteurs.
- 4 Post Office van site – At present situated in Bishops Walk but may change once the village hall/post office broadband is resolved.
- 5 Jackie Weaver petition – The council will not be signing this petition.
- 6 Northway Project – The details have been noted but no one is able to attend tonight's meeting, due to previous arrangements.
- 7 Any other business:
  - 7.1 A complaint had been received about the amount of dog mess in the churchyard – this will be passed on.

Meeting closed at 7.30pm

Next meeting arranged for Thursday 9 September in the village hall.